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It is with regret that I advise of the passing of our long standing member, Captain Jim 
Mellor. In early December 2005 Jim had a stroke and, although appearing to make 
good progress toward recovery, he passed away just a couple of weeks later and his 
funeral service was held on 29th December 2005. Jim had been a regular attendee at 
the annual Gunner Dinner over many years, and indeed, had joined us just last 
October at Woodside. 
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